ROSENDALE POLICE COMMISSION

Commissioners Supervisor Jeanne Walsh, Anthony Stenta, Joe Hafner

April 22, 2025 Police Commission Meeting
Rondout Municipal Center

3:35 p.m. Meeting called to Order

Pledge of Allegiance: Supervisor Walsh

Present: Supervisor Walsh, Commissioner Stenta, Councilman Havranek, Sergeant Quigley, Community
Liaison Terry Johnson
Absent: Commissioner Hafner, Chief Schaffrick, Community Liaison Richard Wright

Supervisor Walsh asked for a moment of silence for the Pope.

Supervisor Walsh made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 25, 2025 meeting; 2nd by
Commissioner Stenta; Roll Vote: 2 Yes; Absent: Commissioner Hafher.

Correspondence: Sergeant Quigley said there were no correspondences received this month.

Chief’s Report - Personnel: Sergeant Quigley said we hired Officer Barnhart as a part time officer. Supervisor
Walsh made a motion to approve the hiring of Officer Barnhart; 2nd by Commissioner Stenta, Roll Vote: 2 Yes;
Absent: Commissioner Hafner. Supervisor Walsh made a motion to hire Officer E. Normann as a permanent
full time officer; 2nd by Commissioner Stenta. Roll Vote: 2 Yes; Absent: Commissioner Hafner. Supervisor
Walsh made a motion to hire Officer A. Bassett to full time permanent officer; 2nd by Commissioner Stenta.
Roll Vote: 2 Yes; Absent: Commissioner Hafner. Sergeant Quigley stated we they are in the process of
conducting a background investigation on an individual to hire as a part time officer, and that person is a full
time officer in the Town of Shawangunk.

Vehicles: Sergeant Quigley stated the new Blazer did come in and it is now being outfitted with the radios
and lights then it will go to be lettered. This vehicle will replace 7F362.

Grants: Sergeant Quigley said she finished applying for the Police Traffic Safety Grant which is through the
Governor’s Traffic Safety Bureau which gives us extra patrols on the road and covers the officer’s hours.

Department STATS: Sergeant Quigley said the calls for service is 928 year-to-date; 72 criminal cases; 31
arrests; 27 property damage auto accidents; and personal injury still remains at 2 and hasn’t changed since last
month. Sergeant Quigley said medical are at 49 calls. Sergeant Quigley said she looked into those a little more
and 90% of the time we are getting there first and almost all are being transported to the hospital. Supervisor
Walsh stated on May 9th there is a Public Hearing for the need for Marbletown Rescue for ambulance service
for Rosendale and could the Chief submit a letter in support from the Police Department.



Training: Sergeant Quigley said Officer Normann attended a 3 day Dive Team training and is a Certified
Diver. In-Service training is continuing until mid-May. Officer Fagerstrom attended the Wilderness Search &
Rescue Training that we hosted here a few weeks ago.

Old Business: Sergeant Quigley had no old business.

New Business: Sergeant Quigley had no new business.

Supervisor Walsh made a motion to adjourn at 3:50 p.m.; 2nd by Commissioner Stenta. Roll Vote: 2 Yes;
Absent: Commissioner Hafner.

Respectfully submitted,

Peggy Dingman
Deputy Town Clerk



